
 

Neff Elementary School  
Uniform Policy 

 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
Our dress code policy is in place to promote student safety and create a positive learning 
environment for all students at Neff Elementary School.  

 
Backpacks: Students should bring a backpack. Backpacks on rollers will not be allowed.  
Tops: Students should wear white, red, blue polo shirts, Neff shirt, or college shirt. Students 
may only wear a white, red, blue, black, or gray undershirt. 
Bottoms: SOLID khaki/navy pants, shorts, and skirts are allowed. Jeggings/Leggings may NOT be 
worn in the place of appropriate pants. Students may only wear SOLID white, red, blue, black, 
or gray leggings under skirts. Oversized, undersized, or torn pants, skirts, or shorts may not be 
worn. Skirts AND shorts length should be right above the knee cap. Pants, skirts, and shorts 
must be worn at the natural waist. Stripes, embroidery, patterns, and logos are not permitted 
on bottoms.  
Outerwear: All outerwear (sweaters, jackets, etc.) must be school appropriate. There should be 
no graphics and logos on the outerwear.   
Footwear: Athletic shoes are the safest shoe option at school. Students are climbing stairs, 
participating in recess, and attending active Creative Arts classes. All other shoes pose a safety 
hazard. If the shoes are not safe, students will not be able to participate in activities. Shoelaces 
must be tied and secured. Heals, Cleats, Flip-Flops, Crocs, Sandals, and any shoe that is 
dangerous, inappropriate, or distracting will not be allowed. Socks should be worn with athletic 
shoes. 
Accessories: Only stud earrings are allowed. Press-on nails and fake nails are not allowed and 
not safe for students.  
Hair Color: It is recommended that all hair color remain in student’s natural colors in 
elementary school. If you allow students to change their hair color, it must be a natural color 
(black, blonde, or red).  
 

Parents will be contacted if a student is out of dress code and required to bring the appropriate 
uniform.  If the parent is unable or unwilling to bring the student uniform, then the student will lose 
privileges for the day.  Repeated failure to adhere to the dress code will result in administrative 
action and further loss of privileges.  
 
Thank you, 
Amanda Wingard 
Principal, Neff Elementary School 
 


